CAPE COD SENIOR SOFTBALL LEAGUE
Minutes of the January 10, 2012 Board Meeting

Harwich Community Center

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jack Carey, Dick Connolly, Frank Hallice, Dave Noonan, Bill Prodgers, Dennis Redding, and Commissioner Charles Salerno

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:   Rocco Annesi, Hank Bowen, Wayne Dreager

1.  Commissioner Salerno called the Board of Directors meeting to order at 9:50AM
2.  Secretary’s Report – Judy Kennedy

Amendment to the12/6/11 minutes:  On page 3, #6. New Business.  Under a) “Annual Budget approval” the following is to be inserted: Presentations were made by Jim DeVoe, regarding the cost and type of uniforms, and Bob Breault regarding the cost of softballs.
Motion by Prodgers:

Moved to approve the minutes of the December 6, 2011 meeting as amended.

Seconded and carried

3.  Treasurer’s Report – Jack Carey

No report.  
· Don Stimer will be doing the Audit

· Jack mentioned that there are a few checks that have not been cashed.  He will follow up on this issue and report back to the Board at the next meeting. 
· Dennis Redding would like it on record that the Board will revisit the $75 Player Dues during the 2013 Budget process.

· Softball cost are up 14-15%.  Do we amend the budget? Or let it be absorbed in the surplus.  Budget is set, leave as is. 

4.  Open Forum:
· Bill Prodgers would like to thank the league members who attended our Board Meeting
5.  Committee Reports:
     a) Rules Committee- Dennis Redding

          Members of the Rules Committee are: Dennis Redding, Mike Angelica,                                                   

          Bob Breault, Mike Hanafee and Tom Burke
      b) 2012 League Committee Assignments - read by Commissioner Salerno.

They will be posted on the web site in the near future after all assignments 

            have been confirmed.
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6.  Old Business:
a) Plaques for Dunkin Donuts (delivered) and Stop & Shop (Charlie has    plaque and will deliver to E. Harwich store)

b) Yarmouth & Harwich keys:  Locks are being changed have all managers’ return keys to Dick Connolly
c) Budget Adjustment:  

     The Board has decided that any member of the league, who wishes to see the Annual or monthly budget, delivered to the Board, should feel free to request a copy of the report, from the Treasurer.  We have chosen not to place the Annual or monthly budget(s) on the web site because it is an open site.
The Commissioner asked for a Consensus from the Board regarding the above statement.  There was full consensus without dissent.

7.  New Business: Report -Charles Salerno
a) Donation from Back Office Associates:  Rich Sullivan and some     members of last year’s over 70’s Travel Teams met with Back Office Associates.  BOA will continue their sponsorship, and are increasing sponsorship money by $5000.  They are looking to sponsor two teams.
     b) Proposed Pool Player Changes including Travel Teams 
 Richie Barber has been assigned as Chair of this committee
     c) New Sponsor for League:

   Underground Bakery will be the new sponsor for a team in Division III

   We will probably move Brewster Mobil to sponsor a team in Division II

     d) Billy Wright Memorial – The check had been sent

     e) Field Maintenance:


   Unable to reach Don Nolan. 

   Tom Burke will assist Dustin on Kelly I. There will be resurfacing and    
  
   multiple bases added.

   Bill Prodgers and the Commissioner visited Corporation Beach Field.  The 
  
   field is not in good shape, we are not interested using it this season.


f) Web Site Expansion


    Traugott Lawler volunteered to assist Hank Bowen with web site 
  
  

          work/expansion.

g) New Season:  Advertisement Report – Dave Noonan


     Brochures and posters are ready to take to CC Tech for print.


     Dave wishes to thank Brian Hastings and Terry Moran for helping him 
    
     with the software to do the brochures.


     All on-line applications, for new players, will go to Dave’s computer.


     Dick Connolly and Dennis Redding will field any phone calls coming in 
   
     from the new applicants.
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8.  Round Table:


Dennis Redding was wondering how the league could get the new ASA 
       Rule Books for Umpires.
9.  Next Meeting:  

· February 8, 7:30 PM at Burger King (Patriot Square) they have a meeting room off to the side.
· The Board then set a tentative calendar for the 2012 season.  It will be made available following the next Board meeting.
Meeting Adjourned at 11:40 AM
Minutes submitted by Recording Secretary, Judy Kennedy
